


VP UNDE (NCR) Report Dec., 2014 - Apr., 2015
Dec

Local 70608 AGM


PSAC Human Rights Recognition Award


PSAC RVAC meeting


Local 70614 AGM


Local 70611 AGM


Ottawa-Gatineau UNDE Locals (OGUL)


Local 70611 AGM
Jan-Feb
sick leave
Feb

National Executive & office staff wrap-up session by Dr. Phil


PSAC RVAC meeting
Mar

DND Orientation 


PSAC event- boardroom dedicated to Pat MacGrath


PSAC RVAC meeting


Local 70614 AGM


UMCC- NDMC


PSAC event - International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination 
Apr

UNDE By-law committee meeting


National executive conference call


Local 70607 - Day of action info session  (Cumberland Bldg) 


PSAC RVAC Health Seminar


OGUL meeting
AGM:
Locals continue to hold their AGMs into the new year, local 70617 has all new members on the executive
PSAC NCR Award: 
I attended this event held on International Human Rights Day that recognize members for their contribution to the union.  Sister Zelma Buckley was awarded the Human Rights Award, and Sister Pat MacGrath (deceased) awarded the Public Service Award.  Member of Parliament Nicole Turmel was awarded the PSAC award. UNDE members continue to be very active at the PSAC NCR level.
OGUL:  A review of the by-law is pending.  A number of UNDE modules/courses was requested by local presidents, I'm hoping to deliver the first one ASAP, 8 nominations was received. 
It was mentioned that some courses/training was on hold within the dept, including SPDET training for auditors,  and some dept Health & Safety courses.  
I recommended that all local president's try to take the PSAC training on Bill C-4, noting the impact to the Canadian Labour Code (CLC) wrt " Right to Refuse work" also that CLC will have to be amended/ rewritten eventually.  
Sister Griffith-Bonaparte was selected as the NCR Human Rights rep and Jo-An
  

  Munday the alternate. 
Brother Bob Champoux retired in Jan, 2015, he was awarded his 15 yrs pin and a Certificate of Appreciation from the UNDE at a luncheon organized by the dept.  Thanks for his contribution to the union and wishing him all the best in his retirement.
Brother & Sister Winger attended the OGUL held this month, Brother Winger gave an update on collective bargaining.  Brother Winger has been appointed the NCR rep on the Fire Fighter Steering committee, he also gave a brief update on this committee, noting that this is the first time NCR has been able to appoint a rep to this committee.
Delegates representing NCR at the PSAC Convention are Sister Ricci, Brothers Prouse & King.  A number of locals chose to send observers to the convention.  The NCR local reps requested a Regional conference be organized ASAP.
Locals jurisdiction continue to be a problem within the region, this include having an executive mbr working in another local (not on acting or secondment).
6 members were selected to attend the facilitator's training in June.  Brother Wrinn will represent mbrs at the UMCC for Military Pension Svcs.
DND Orientation:  I participated in the orientation session after missing a few, the dept's co-ordinator mentioned that she had not had unions' participation in the NCR sessions for sometime for various reasons for UNDE, French speaking volunteers are needed for the French sessions.
I  also attended a PSAC event, a board room at 11 Holland was named the Pat MacGrath boardroom, this event was well attended by members and staff from the region.
I assisted in organizing a PSAC NCR event acknowledging International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination via a panel discussion on Racism, Islamophobia in Canada & Bill C-51.  Members of the panel were Khalid Elgazzar - Human Rights Lawyer, David Onyalo - National Director, Dept of Anti- Racism & Human Rights CLC, Imam Dr. Mohamed Jeraba - Chief Imam & Resident Scholar at Cordova Spirital Education Center and Dr. Monia  Mazigh Writer , Academic.  Prior to the event the topic provoked a lot of dialogue on Facebook.
Bill C-51 has covert racism based on colour of skin, but also discriminates based on religious beliefs.  Part 1 of the Act - Security in Canada Information Sharing, allows for the unprecedented sharing unlawfully, without a warrant your personal info, if one is suspected as a terrorists.  Activism could be deemed a security risk to Canada .  Aboriginal activist, social justice activist & environmentalist under Part 3 of this Bill, could also be seen as advocating/promoting terrorism, arrested and detained indefinitely on suspicion.  Collectively we must fight to defeat this Bill.
Participated in the Day of Action in Cumberland Bldg Cafeteria however the commissionaires were asked to monitor the meeting as they were briefed there might be problems at this protest?? Jay Castonguay delivered the message followed by Q& A.  Hand sanitizer & cookies were distributed, based on the attendance not much interest shown.
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Paulette Barker
VP NCR UNDE
